From:

To: DCAdmin

Subject: Lidl development on New Hey Road **Date:** 21 October 2020 10:16:10

Dear Planning Officer

Ref: 2020/93308

Can I please register my support for using the land of the old Brown Cow site to build a new Lidl store? I shop at Lidl and would welcome the opportunity for one to be sited here especially as it is reusing an old site.

I appreciate that traffic will be busy at school times but if that can be managed I think the site will bring in new jobs and good value shopping locally for the large amount of residential houses in the area.

In particular I am pleased to see they will supply electric vehicle charging points and it will be a store designed and built using sustainable materials and techniques, incorporating stone elevations sympathetic to the surroundings.

Thank you.